The Scrapbag Bag
Blue Valley Quilt Guild, September 2007

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


With the arrival of cooler weather come lots of opportunities to explore quilting and projects in new ways! Join us for the September guild meeting on Monday evening, Sept. 17, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center (east basement room). The evening’s presenter will be Carolyn Ducey of the UNL Speakers Bureau, discussing “What’s New at the International Quilt Study Center,” with questions and answers to follow.


Carolyn is curator at the International Quilt Study Center (IQSC) at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln and a native Nebraskan who earned a Master of Arts in Art History from Indiana University in 1998. She is completing her UNL Ph.D. program in the History of Textiles, with an emphasis in Quilt Studies. Ducey curates IQSC exhibitions, including “The Collector’s Eye: Amish Quilts from the IQSC Collections” which traveled to Seoul, South Korea in 2005. She also contributed to Wild by Design: Two Hundred Years of Innovation and Artistry in American Quilts and A Flowering of Quilts.

(Keep in mind that the Center is now a brand new building, easily accessible in Lincoln, that will be open to any visitors – even to those of us who only live a few miles away in SE Nebraska. How fortunate can we be? If you are interested in finding out more ahead of Monday’s meeting, check out www.quiltstudy.org)


The September meeting also features our annual voting of new officers. Thank you to those quilters willing to give some time and energy to our Guild! It’s a nice way to keep quilting alive and well in Nebraska. New officers will be installed in October.


We’ll have refreshments served by Arlene Moritz and Kaye McCloy, followed by Show’n’Tell. Hope to see everyone there!

Quilt Show Updates!


Saturday & Sunday, Sept. 29, 30 – IT’S ALMOST HERE. If you have turned in quilt registration, or know of friends who have, then mark your calendar for these check-in times: Thurs. 8 - 10 a.m. or 6 - 8 p.m.; Friday 8 – 10 a.m. Quilts should be labeled on the back (for proper identification and pick-up purposes). If needed, you may turn in any late photos. Be patient during this process, as all attempts are being made to keep things in proper order for a smooth-running show.


Set-up for the show takes place all day on Friday, volunteers may come whenever they can. All volunteers should check with Becky Wallroff.

Volunteers during the show may purchase a half-price ticket (at $2.50) valid as a one-time fee for the whole two-day show. 


Extra hangers for the show are requested – they must be the kind with revolving “heads” to hang on the pipes. Please bring these on Thurs. or Fri. or get to Becky or Mary.


***Quilted Items Sale Table: Bring your donations to the September Guild meeting or get to Marilyn Varner as soon as possible. They may be quilted projects or items that quilters might use (ie.pincushion, chair caddy). By the way, yes, we still need plenty of items! Don’t wait until the last minute as these items must be priced and displayed before the actual show.

With the purchase of certain tickets during the show, persons will be eligible for a small grab-bag of scraps. Please donate zip-loc bags of scraps to Mary or Kriss. Scrap sizes will vary, of course, but could be from about 2” square to 1/8 yard pieces or fat 8ths. 


It’s time to return your raffle ticket stubs! Also, we still have plenty of tickets left to be sold. Now is a great time to tempt your friends, relatives, and neighbors. Of course, to be in the drawing, the stubs must actually be turned in. Questions: Arlene Moritz.

There is still time to donate a miniature quilt to the miniature table which is looking more inviting all the time. See Kriss.


Reminder: Keep your calendar booklet handy with its phone numbers, so you can easily call a guild member with questions or volunteer requests.

Don’t Freak Out


Okay, there are a lot of things to think about related to our “really big show.” That’s just how it works, with the benefit of a wonderful and successful show at the end. A big thank you to everyone for all help and encouragement. We can all look forward to a fantastic September weekend full of warm quilt-related memories – and maybe a few sore muscles! (And a big thank-you to show coordinators for all of their work and time: Mary Robbins - main coordinator, Lori Duffek, Barbara Pike, and Becky Wallroff.)

State Fair


Congratulations to our BVQG Nebraska State Fair winners! We’re glad you’re a part of our Guild.

Birthdays

Happy Birthday to: 


Rolene Stillahn – Sept. 6


Kaye McCloy – Sept. 10


Dorothy Beekley – Sept. 16


Elaine Hughes – Sept. 21


Kandy Krieser – Sept. 22


Sarah Wunderlich – Sept. 24

Liz Thanel – Sept. 26


Jeanie Hecker – Sept. 27
Upcoming


Our October meeting will feature: the BVQG annual potluck; officer installation; a September show report; quilt-block Bingo; and a showing of members’ mystery-quilt tops!

Treasurer’s Report
Balance July 31, 2007







$3434.84
Income:


Vendor for Quilt Show



50.00


Raffle Ticket sales


           237.00


Donation, Carla Fiedler



25.00

Expenses:


Fabric Fair – Refund vendor fee


50.00


Loyd Young – Darlene’s fabric sales
           720.00


Jeanie Hecker – fat quarters


19.70


Susan Minchow – Best of Lot


50.00


Maralee Meyer – Judge’s Choice


10.00

Clara Heinicke – Youngest Exhibitor

10.00


Susan Minchow – Best Hand Quilted

10.00


Susan Minchow – Best Machine Quilted

10.00


Susan Minchow – Best Sampler Quilt

10.00


Fabric Fair – Challenge Quilt prizes

59.50


Carla Fiedler – August program


25.00


Sarah Wunderlich – August program

25.00


Marilyn Varner – Newssletter copies

 5.65


Chicken Coop Quilts – Refund vendor fee
50.00

Balance August 31, 2007






$2691.79
Quilt Guild Bingo


At our annual BVQG October Potluck night next month (Monday, Oct. 15), we’ll be playing Quilt Guild Bingo! All participants should have a “game card” and some markers. Markers could be buttons. To sew (1) 10-1/2” game card:


Fabric should be chosen from the following categories: batik, floral, geometric, heart, leaf, metallic, holiday, novelty, paisley, plaid, solid, star, stripe or 1930s print.


All squares should be cut 2-1/2”. You’ll need:


(5) squares assorted yellow and orange prints


(5) squares assorted red prints


(5) squares assorted green prints


(5) squares assorted blue prints


(4) squares assorted pink and purple prints


(1) square black print

Block Assembly:

1. Join five yellow/orange print squares to make one row. In the same manner make one red, one blue and one green row.

2. Join two pink/purple squares. Join two more pink/purple squares. Join one pink/purple pair to each side of one black square to complete a row.

3. Join rows, placing pink/purple row in center. (Black square will be in the center of the completed game card.)

That’s it – no need to “finish” the edges! 

(from Fons & Porter, Sept./Oct. 2006)
Minutes 
Blue Valley Quilt Guild
August 20, 2007

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Linda at 7:03 p.m.


Linda introduced speakers Carla Fiedler and Sarah Wunderlich who presented a program on smocking.


After the break in which refreshments were served by Ardith Roebke and Tina Emons, the business meeting was held.


Three guests were introduced and given a copy of the guild newsletter.


Barbara Pike, Jill Grasmick and Gretchen Gebhardt were awarded a prize for wearing a name tag.


Volunteers for a nominating committee for new officers are needed.


Sheila Beins reported that 75 quilts were entered in the county fair.


Marilyn Varner asked for two to three volunteers to help price items for the craft table at the quilt show.


Mary Robbins gave a report on progress for the quilt show.


Challenge Quilts were returned to their makers and prizes were awarded to those who got the most votes at the fair and at the guild meeting.


In the county fair voting, Gladys Hildebrand was first, Katy Coleman was second, and Phyllis Hronik third.


In the guild meeting voting, Katy Coleman was first and there was a three-way tie for second between Elaine Nielsen, Gladys Hildebrand and Gen Kusek.


Arlene Moritz read a letter from Loyd Yound thanking the guild for helping to create a donation to the quilt study center by purchasing the fabric and other items of Darlene’s that were donated for a sale.


Linda read a thank you note from Maralee Meyer regarding county fair prizes.


Arlene was recognized for hanging a quilt show and selling raffle tickets for the guild all on her own for the Milford Fun Days event.


Elaine Nielsen announced that a photo of guild members’ Out of Africa challenge quilts appears in the current issue of Quilter’s Newsletter magazine.


Sheila announced, on behalf of Nancy Fleecs, that a 2007 Little Quilts Club will begin at Fabric Fair on August 30th.


The July minutes and treasurer’s report were approved as printed in the newsletter.


Marian announced that judging of quilts entered in the state fair was currently taking place and that there were 100 more quilts entered this year than last. Quilts will be hung in the Devaney Center this year.


Joanne Neeley announced that the program for the Septmeber meeting will be given by Carolyn Ducey of the Quilt Study Center.


Meeting was adjourned to show and tell.












Respectfully,










Mary Robbins
Note for Shophoppers:


Don’t forget the eastern Nebraska “Fall Fabric Frenzy” Shophop scheduled for Sept. 13 – 22nd. Stop by Fabric Fair for your list of the seven participating shops!
For those who missed last month’s meeting:

Secret President’s Block!
For Jeanie Hecker, 2007

It’s time to thank our current Guild president for all her work this year. (Remember also, Jeanie saved us from a predicament by volunteering to be president without the advantage of being a VP first, not to mention that it’s a year of the big Sept. show.)

Let’s each make her a 6” (finished) traditional pieced leaf block. We’re suggesting a black or brown background with an orange, gold, or red-orange leaf.

Begin by making (4) half-squares. Cut your strip or squares at 2-7/8”, then cut diagonally to make four half-squares that are each half background and half leaf. (Use your favorite method for making half-squares, just watch those points.)

Cut a 4-1/2” square for the main part of the leaf. Cut (2) 2-1/2” squares from your background. Place one of these on the leaf corner and stitch diagonally. Trim and press over. Here you will draw or embroider a little leaf stem. (Diagrammed instructions are available from Linda Riesberg. Questions: Kriss Moulds)

Use the other 2-1/2” piece as a corner square. Begin by stitching a two half-square section to the side of your leaf. Then across the top stitch the other half-square section with the corner square attached. Check a leaf or bear paw diagram if needed.

You should end up with a pretty leaf that is 6-1/2” unfinished. You may attach a little thank you note with your name if you like. Get your block to Vice-President Linda Riesberg or other board member through the October meeting. They will be presented in November!

*(If you are seized with a creative notion, you could also make a 6” leaf block that is a little different – a non-traditional leaf, to add a little variety (or challenge!) to Jeanie’s leaf collection.)
